Meriden COVIEL9 Response Update Friday, July 102020

From the Meriden Department of Health and Human Services

** The next report will be out on Monday, July 13 **

City of LabConfirmed | Nursing CoviIb19 Nursing
Meriden ¢ as | and Probable Home Case{ Associated Home
of July9 Cases (incl. Deaths (incl. Deaths
nursing homes) nursing homes)
905 (869 210(asof |70 47
Confirmed,36 | June30)
Probable)
TOTAL CASE 905(+ 2 since
yesterday)

Please note: CT DPH is not reporting casestbeaveekend starting July 4.

1 Cases can be countess confirmed or probableCT DPH reporthat in Connecticutduring
the early months of this pandemic, it becardear that it would be necessary to track
probable COVH29 cases and deaths, in addition to laborategnfirmed (RIPCR) cases
and deaths. This was needed to better measure the burden and impact of this disease in our
communities and is now part of theational surveillance case definition for COMED
Probable cases of COVID involve persons who have not had confirmatory laboratory
testing (RTIPCR) performed for COVID, but whose symptoms indicate they are likely to
have a COVHD9 infection. In Canecticut, most of the probable COVID cases involve
persons whose death certificates list CO\lEDdisease or SAR®\V2 as a cause of death or
a significant condition contributing to death. Prior to June 1, probable and confirmed cases
were reported t@ether.

Satewide and townby-town casedata can beviewedat https://portal.ct.gov/Coronavirus

1 The number ofab-confirmed cases in Meriden is not a precise indication of the actual cases
of COVIEL9 inour community.Our data comes from th€T Department of Public Health
Electronic Disease Surveillance Syst€@VIBEL19 is a reportable diseas€est results may
be reported several days after the result. Patient information may be updated afseits
have already been reported. Changes will be reflected in the new daily totals.

1 The Westfield facility that was used ab@spital decompression sit@osed on June 30.



https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/covid-data/faq-surveillance.html
https://portal.ct.gov/Coronavirus
https://portal.ct.gov/DPH/Epidemiology-and-Emerging-Infections/Epidemiology-and-Emerging-Infections-Program
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/Departments-and-Agencies/DPH/dph/infectious_diseases/pdf_forms_/ReportableDiseases.pdf?la=en
https://www.fox61.com/article/news/health/coronavirus/fox61-exclusive-inside-a-covid-recovery-center-in-meriden/520-e2b7fbcb-d67b-4019-88b5-8d9c3eb53289

We have been getting a lot of calls regardingihg @S NJ/ 2 IND & :
advisongp ! OO2NRAY3A (2 GKS D2@OSNYy2ND Sy it e
quarantine is the best option to prevent spreafidisease. However, if a
14-day selfquarantine is not possible, travelers from the impacted states

may enter Connecticut if they havhad a negative viral test (not an antibody test) for COVID
19 in the 72 hours prior to travePlease check th&ate websitefrequently for an updated

list of states included in the quarantine.

CT DPH has issued an ordagarding the travel advisoursuant toGov. Exeutive Order
7BBR readthe DPH ordehere.

If you work in aMeridenR2 Ot 2 NRa 2FFAOSE RAIFfeara OSyidSNE
emergency surgery and are ieed of personal protective equipment (PPE), please call our

office at 203630-42210or email the Director of Health at
Icrown@meridenct.gov. We receive PPE from the Connecticut
Department of Public Health on a routine schedule to distribute to
these office. Right now we have a variety of gowns, surgical masks
KN95 masks, gloveandface shieldsQuantities are limited and are
first come, first serve.

If you are concerned about a Meriden business not follovithgse Reopen Sector Rules,
please call our Environmental Health office at BB-4226 or call Infoline 211. Your
concerns will remain anonymous. We will pass the compldortgato the appropriate city
representative.

Our office continues to use the sta@ontaCT Tracing Systéonfollow up on known contacts

of COVIEL9 positive Meriden resident€ontaCT is

Conneck Odzii Qa adl 6S6ARS @2t dzy SY G A
system for monitoring the health and wellbeing of people co NTACT
affected by COVEIRIcpd / 2y G/ ¢ At | a S

CONNECTICUT CONTACT TRACING PLATFORM

to rapidly scale up our contact tracing efforts and

infrastructure to help combat COB-19 and enable the safe 1@pening of the state. The
information collected through ContaCT will be used to help stop the spread of €O\#D
our community.

If you receive &all ortext from CT COVID TRA@Email fromSYECOVID19@ct.gquease
reply! Our office and the state team of contact tracing volunteers will provide you with self
guarantine guidance for a potential COVID exposbi@e our office is not conducting
contact tracing for those that live icongregate settings per CT DPH. Here is the link to the
CDC contact tracing pag€ou can learn more about the history of contact tracing in public

health byclicking here.



https://portal.ct.gov/Coronavirus/Covid-19-Knowledge-Base/Travel-In-or-Out-of-CT
https://portal.ct.gov/Coronavirus/Covid-19-Knowledge-Base/Travel-In-or-Out-of-CT
https://portal.ct.gov/Coronavirus/Covid-19-Knowledge-Base/Travel-In-or-Out-of-CT
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/Office-of-the-Governor/Executive-Orders/Lamont-Executive-Orders/Executive-Order-No-7BBB.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/Office-of-the-Governor/Executive-Orders/Lamont-Executive-Orders/Executive-Order-No-7BBB.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/Coronavirus/20200702-DPH-travel-advisory.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/DECD/Content/Coronavirus-Business-Recovery/Sector-Rules-and-Certification-for-Reopen
https://portal.ct.gov/Coronavirus/ContaCT
mailto:SVC-COVID19@ct.gov
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/open-america/contact-tracing-resources.html
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wI-DkYbNJzQ

1 CTDPH has changed the wagwnby-town nursing homelatais publishedConnecticut
nursing homes are required by the Connecticut Department of Public Health (DPH) and the
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services to report on the impact of CCM\ID their
resident YR a0FFF GKNRdAAK /5/ Q& blaAz2yrft 1 SFtal
reporting is intended to reflect recent COVID activity in nursing homes. Previous weekly
reports on COVH29 in nursing homes had the cumulative number of resident cases and
deaths to reflect the overall impact of the pandemic on nursing home residents. Going
forward, the DPH weekly nursing home report will use data submitted to NHSN, which
reflects the number of cases and deaths associated with GO¥tBat occurred in the past
week among both residents and staff.



https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/Office-of-the-Governor/News/20200702-Assisted-Living-Facilities-with-COVID19.pdf

